TOWN OF CORINTH, MAINE
SELECTPERSON'S MEETING MINUTES
July 1, 2021

L. Roll Call
Selectpersons Present: Carl Dow, Elwell Hicks, Charlene Chesley, Jennifer Mitchell, and R. Stanley Bean
Others Present; Stephen Fields-Town Manager and Rosanne Young
Call to Order: Carl Dow called to order the regular meeting of the Select Board at 6:03 pm.
IL. Reading of the Minutes
Motion by Stan Bean to accept the regular meeting minutes of June 17, 2021, Second by Elwell Hicks
Vote 4-0
III.  Announcements
o Happy Fourth of July!
o Recreation Little League/Softball sports ended.
e  Summer camp is in full enjoyment mode.
»  Senior Trip (residents) is scheduled for August 17, 2021, to Owl's Head Transportation Museum. Signup
available until August 34.
IV.  Public Comment
A. The Board of Selectpersons received a thank you note from America Noonan for the scholarship she received.
V. Municipal Staff Reports
A. Town Manager, Stephen Fields, gave his written report and verbal updates.
Unfinished Business
A. Boston Post Cane Standard Operation Procedure and Nomination form was reviewed.
Charlene Chesley made a motion to accept the SOP. Second by Jennifer Mitchell, Vote 5-0.
VII. New Business
A. Roadside Mowing RFP Bid Opened- Receive one bid, the bid was reviewed. Motion by Stan Bean to accept
the bid from Kyle Pederson, Second by Jennifer Mitchell, Vote 5-0.
B. Warrants #25 & 26
Motion by Charlene Chesley to accept Warrants # 25 & 26. Second by Stan Bean, Vote 5-0.
VIII. Other Business
Discussion about the fencing at Gray's recycling on the Hudson Road.
Discussion about brush and saplings that need trimming on the roadside.
Mentioned year's school tax bill was voted in.
Discussion about two ditching concerns reported on the McCard Road.
Reviewed unemployment claim notice.
Discussion on the request for sponsoring the Safe Place Golf Tournament.
Discussion about Grant Road residents concern about speeding on the Grant Road.
Motion by Charlene Chesley to purchase two slow down children at play signs for the Grant Road.
Second by Stan Bean, Vote 5-0.
H. Paving contract for B&B paving has been prepared, Dig Safe has been completed.
Discussed grinding of the Marsh and Grant Road in preparation for paving.
. . Discussion on status of sidewalk clean up.
J. Discussion on the process for the hiring of a new Part-Time Town Office Clerk. The Town Manager will
interview and make a recommendation to the board.
X, Adjournment
Motion by Charlene Chesley to adjourn at 7:06 pm. Second by Stan Bean, Vote 5-0
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